

City Council Work Session Minutes

Tuesday, March 5, 2024

Pursuant to public notice, the City of Tillamook City Council conducted a Work Session on Tuesday, March 5, 2024, which commenced at 6:03 pm.

The following items were presented and discussed:

1. Police Department Annual Report

 Lieutenant Nick Troxel, Sergeant Corey Hollis, and School Resource Officer Trent Olson presented the annual report.

2. Police Department 21st Century Policing Report

• Lieutenant Nick Troxel, Sergeant Corey Hollis, and School Resource Officer Trent Olson presented the Tillamook Police Department's work in this area.

3. Public Works Private Sewer Lateral Lines

- City Manager George stated that the City Attorney had asked him to remind the Council
 that it was unethical and illegal for anyone that stood to personally gain from this
 proposal, to speak about it outside of public sessions. If anyone does so, and should
 they be sued, neither the City nor its insurance would be able to defend them.
- Assistant Public Works Director/Acting Director, Kyle Fetzer, and Wastewater Division Supervisor, Kenny Oleman, gave a presentation on the current state of the Wastewater Division, what it needs now to take care of everything it is supposed to be taking care of, and where it would need to go if the City were to take over private sewer lateral lines.

Those in attendance were Mayor Aaron Burris; Councilor Jason Hopkins; Councilor Sylvia Schriber; Councilor Brian Reynolds; Councilor John Sandusky; Councilor Nicholas Torres; Councilor Garrett Noffsinger; City Manager, Nathan George; Deputy City Recorder, Tammy Heitsman; Assistant Public Works Director, Kyle Fetzer; Wastewater Treatment Plant Supervisor, Kenny Oleman; School Resource Officer, Trent Olson; Sergeant, Corey Hollis; Lieutenant, Nick Troxel; Don Burden; Pete Peterson

The Work Session adjourned at 9:12 PM.